





































Dr Mechtild Rössler

Tim Badman
Director, IUCN World Heritage Programme
IUCN World Headquarters
Switzerland

tim.badman@iucn.org

UNESCO World Heritage Centre
Paris, France
M.Rossler@unesco.org

Director

14 September 2021

Dear Mr Badman and Dr Rössler

Re: Potential water quality and climate change impacts to the Great Barrier Reef

We write to you as representatives of Australia's non-governmental environmental organisations with a significant interest in the protection and management of the Great Barrier Reef World Heritage Area. We extend our gratitude for UNESCO and IUCN's work to ensure the protection of the Great Barrier Reef and look forward to the forthcoming Reactive Monitoring Mission.

In advance of the Mission, we write to you in relation to our serious concerns about a proposed coal mine in Central Queensland, on the doorstep of the Great Barrier Reef World Heritage Area property (GBR). The Central Queensland Coal (CQC) mine is proposed only 10 kms from the GBR.

The CQC project proposes to dig two large open cut mines in low-lying flood prone land located between two creeks which drain directly into the GBR. In addition to the greenhouse gas emissions generated during the operation of the mine and subsequent burning of the 10 million tonnes of thermal and coking coal, the project is also predicted to release up to 2,930 million litres of mine affected water into local creeks during very wet conditions. Water pollution from the mine will flow directly into the GBR and will be contrary to the water quality targets set out in the Reef 2050 Water Quality Improvement Plan (WQIP), which sets a target for no net increase in sediment transport in the Styx River catchment (where this mine is proposed to be located).

In 2020, the Australian Government appointed Independent Expert Scientific Committee (IESC) handed down a damning assessment of the project, saying it threatened to cause "significant and irreversible impacts" to the GBR and other significant ecosytems and species. Specific to water quality, the IESC was concerned about the impacts of controlled and uncontrolled water discharges and the disturbance of sodic soils which are prone to erosion and would potentially increase sediment loads entering the GBR. As you are aware, meeting water quality targets is important to preserve the Reef's Outstanding Universal Value as a World Heritage property.

In April 2021, the Queensland Government, through the Department of Environment and Science, released its <u>Assessment Report</u> and deemed the mine 'not suitable to proceed' because of 'unacceptable risks' to the Great Barrier Reef and surrounding environments including a Dugong Sanctuary and Queensland's largest declared Fish Habitat Area. We believe that this is the first time that the Queensland Government has refused a coal mine application.

The final decision now sits with the Australian Environment Minister Sussan Ley. It has been with the Australian Government since April 2021 and yet despite the advice of independent scientists and the Queensland Government, the decision has not yet been determined.

The International Energy Agency has <u>warned</u> against any new fossil fuel projects if the world is to reach net zero emissions by 2050 and to have an even chance of limiting global temperature rise to 1.5°C. Extracting and burning coal from the CQC mine will *increase* fossil fuel emissions and exacerbate climate change which has been acknowledged by the Australian Environment Minister as the greatest threat to the survival of the Great Barrier Reef. The approval of this mine would contravene the World Heritage Committee's Decision (<u>44 COM 7B.90</u>) that urges Australia to enact "accelerated action at all possible levels [which] is required to address the threat from climate change, in accordance with the Paris Agreement on Climate Change (2015)".

The scientific evidence is clear. Approving an open cut coal mine so close to the Great Barrier Reef World Heritage Area will risk direct impacts to the GBR and will contribute to increased greenhouse gas emissions fuelling accelerated climate change.

We request that you advise the Australian Environment Minister about our concerns regarding the Central Queensland Coal Project, seek her assurance that she has heeded the advice of your organisations and that this project will not proceed due to the likely significant impact on the Great Barrier Reef World Heritage Area. We would also like to take this opportunity to request to meet with the Reactive Monitoring Mission members during the visit to Australia and the GBR.

Kind regards,

Society

Dr Lissa Schindler Great Barrier Reef Campaign Manager **Australian Marine Conservation**

Carmel Flint **National Coordinator** Lock the Gate Alliance

Carmel Hist

Dr Coral Rowston Coordinator Capricorn Conservation Council

Cam. Walker

Cam Walker Friends of the Earth Australia Peter McCallum Coordinator Mackay Conservation Group

Director **Queensland Conservation Council**

Lucy Graham

Lucy Graham Director Cairns and Far North Environment Centre

Mike Moller

Regional Engagement Coordinator Wide Bay Burnett Environment Council

M. W. moller

Crystal Falknau Coordinator

Dave Copeman

North Queensland Conservation

Council

Anna Hitchcock Coordinator

Gladstone Conservation Council

Dr Lindsay Simpson Vice-President

Whitsunday Conservation Council

Christine Carlisle

President

Environment Council of Central Qld

tarlisle

Gavan McFadzean **Australian Conservation Foundation** Sheena Gillman

BirdLife SQ Conservation & Protect the Bush Alliance

1 With

John McCabe President

Wildlife Capricorn

Ariane Wilkinson Great Barrier Reef Program Manager WWF-Australia

David Ritter

Chief Executive Officer Greenpeace Australia Pacific Peter Ogilvy President

Wildlife Preservation Society of Qld